	
	 

	[image: image1.emf]
	

	
	G/TBT/N/USA/715/Add.1



	
	16 April 2019

	(19-2531)
	Page: 1/1

	Committee on Technical Barriers to Trade
	Original: English


G/TBT/N/USA/715/Add.1

- 1 -

G/TBT/N/USA/715/Add.1

- 1 -


NOTIFICATION
Addendum
The following communication, dated 15 April 2019, is being circulated at the request of the delegation of the United States of America. 
_______________
TITLE: Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standards; Glazing Materials
AGENCY: National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA), Department of Transportation (DOT)
ACTION: Proposed rule; withdrawal
SUMMARY: NHTSA withdraws its 21 June 2012 Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM), which proposed revising Federal motor vehicle safety standard (FMVSS) No. 205, "Glazing materials," to harmonize it with Global Technical Regulation (GTR) No. 6, "Safety Glazing Materials for Motor Vehicles and Motor Vehicle Equipment." Based on the results of the agency's review of available information and analysis of the technically substantive comments on the proposal, NHTSA is unable to conclude at this time that harmonizing FMVSS No. 205 with GTR No. 6 would increase safety.
DATES: As of 4 April 2019, the proposed amendments to 49 CFR part 571 that were contained in the notice of proposed rulemaking (NPRM) published 21 June 2012 (77 FR 37477) are withdrawn.
https://members.wto.org/crnattachments/2019/TBT/USA/19_2200_00_e.pdf
__________
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